
 

 

 

WHAM Treasurer Report  for 2021 AGM 

 
 Please see the Approved Accounts for the year ending 31st December 2020. As 

previously advised these show an improved bank balance due to reduced expenses 

due to the use of Zoom meetings because of the pandemic. Income was steady with 

only the usual suspects not paying so these organisations are being removed from 

membership. 

The 2021 financial year will be healthy again because of reduced expenses although 

there has been a slight reduction in the number of 'supporter contributions'. However 

the situation remains secure. 

 

                         David Wilkie   14th November 2021 

 



 


